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Meeting Date:  August 15, 2022 

Submitter:  Ronald J Wiedeman 

Department:  Engineering 

Agenda Item:  Award the contract to P.T. Ferro Construction Co. for the 2022 Motor Fuel Tax 

Pavement Patching contract in the amount of $226,343.20. 

 

Summary: The City through the Engineering Department has advertised and solicited for 

qualified contractors to provide unit price costs to patching existing Hot Mix Asphalt Pavements 

(HMA). The locations being patch are as follows: 

 Division-West of Weber to the City Limits 

 Division Just east of Weber 

 Gaylord between Waterford Dr. and Watertower Pl. 

 Caton Farm Rd from Weber to Broadway 

 

Bid Opening Summary 

The project was bid & advertised through IDOT Construction Bulletin. A total of three (3) local 

prequalified contractors submitted a bid for this program. Bids were received for the improvement 

at Crest Hill City Hall until 4:00 PM local time on Wednesday, July 27, 2022. Bids were opened 

and read aloud on Thursday, July 28, 2022, at 10:00 AM in the Council Chambers. The following 

is a list of bids received: 

Bid Results   

1. P.T. Ferro Construction, Co.    $226,343.20 

2. Austin Tyler Construction         $296,520.00 

3. Gallagher Asphalt          $397,595.00 

 

Engineer’s Estimate was $249,252.50 

I have reviewed the bids and found them to be correct and in order, and I feel that the bids do 

reflect the market as it exists today.  



 

Recommended Council Action:  

Award the contract to P.T. Ferro Construction Co. for the 2022 Motor Fuel Tax (MFT) Pavement 

Patching contract in the amount of $226,343.20. 

Financial Impact:  

There will be no change in the overall MFT budget approved in this year’s budget. Original 

amount budgeted in MFT Maintenance program for this line items is $100,000. Additional 

funding required to pay the cost of the pavement patching contract will come from the saving on 

this year’s MFT resurfacing projects. The pavement patching program ended up larger this year 

due to the addition of Gaylord, and Division east of Weber. Also, a large part of the increase in 

cost is due to the gasoline and current economic inflation crisis that was not known at the time 

the MFT budget was prepared. 

 

 Funding Source: MFT 

 Budgeted Amount: $100,000.00  

 Cost: $226,343.20 

Attachments:  Letter of Recommendation to Award and Bid results 

 

 

 


